



October 22, 2020

Town of Pelham 20 Pelham Town Square PO Box 400 Fonthill, ON LOS 1E0

njbozzato@pelham.ca

Dear Mrs. Bozzato:

Re: Cannabis Related Legal Fees

Please be advised Thorold City Council, at its October 20, 2020 meeting, adopted the following resolution:

Whereas the Town of Pelham at its October 5, 2020 meeting endorsed a motion pertaining to legal costs associated with cannabis facilities in their community; and

Whereas the Town of Pelham has called upon upper levels of government to champion the Town's plights with regard to these matters; and

Whereas the Town of Pelham has formally requested that both the City of Welland and City of Thorold each be asked to voluntarily contribute \$15,000 towards defense of legal actions as Pelham has received complaints from residents of both municipalities pertaining to light and/or smell associated with the industrial production of Cannabis, be received and filed.

Yours truly,

Donna Delvecchio

City Clerk

DD:cd

ec: M. Dilwaria, Chief Administrative Officer

Luccho

T. Stephens, City Clerk, City of Welland, tara.stephens@welland.ca

City of Thorold